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December 10, 2011
Monthly Club Meeting Minutes
President Raymond Forbes called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m., December 10, 2011.
The meeting was held at the Ruritan Club in Partlow, VA.  There were 11 members in attendance.
Secretary’s Report:  
The November, 2011, minutes were approved with no additions or deletions.
Treasurer’s Report:
Treasurer Hank Mausolf reported that the balance, at the end of October, 2011, was $967.53, plus a deposit of $194.00 and expenses of $105.95 for a balance at the end of November of $1,055.58.   Hank reported that he had received $185.00 in membership renewals at the meeting for a total of $1,240.58.  The only obligation we have is rent for the field which is due in January, 2012.
Field Safety Report:
There was no report this month.  Kirk Hallows said that Bill Schultze was unable to attend the Christmas party but sent Christmas greetings to all.
Old Business:  
The bank we are presently using is going to begin charging a monthly fee of $20.00.  President Forbes said that he had checked with the Navy Federal Credit Union.  The club can get an account for an initial fee of $5.00 with no monthly fee.  Treasurer Hank Mausolf and President Forbes will take of opening the new account at the Credit Union during January.
New Business:
Eugene Albrycht and Kirk Hallows reported that they had gone to the field and winterized the mower.  The fuel tank has been emptied and the fuel line disconnected.  They reported that we need a battery for the mower.  Raymond Forbes suggested that since we don’t need the battery until spring, we wait until the Interstate batteries go on sale and purchase one at that time.  Raymond suggested that we also purchase a solar battery charger.  Hank Mausolf said that it would be a good idea to also purchase a battery tender and regulator.  He said that If the battery overcharges, it can reverse polarity and that can kill the battery.  Hank said he had set one up for the Aeromasters and it was working great for them.  Since Hank was familiar with the setup, he was “volunteered” to locate and purchase one for the club.  He said he would get prices and the club could vote on purchasing one at the next meeting.
The club presented Leo and Pat with a gift card for Christmas and thanked them for allowing the club to use Woodford Airfield for our flying field.    
President Forbes asked if the club wanted to continue to sponsor intro pilots.  Kirk Hallows suggested that we discontinue the program for now.  If we decide to this again in the future, we can always implement the program at that time.  

President Forbes reported that the AMA charter is due.  There are no changes to the rules this year, so our placard is still usable.

Greg McCracken suggested that if anyone was interested in flying during the winter months, they contact other members to see if anyone else wants to fly.  Raymond suggested that members plan to stay at the field for a fair amount of time.  It is a long drive for most members and they don’t want to get to the field only to find out that everyone is leaving in an hour.
The club meeting was adjourned at 8:17 p.m.  
The meeting was followed by the Christmas Party.  A great time and wonderful food was enjoyed by all and the guys had a ball flying their small planes and  helis in the upstairs level of the Ruritan Club.  

Respectfully Submitted,

Nina C. Grube
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